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3 April 2002
Ms Pauline Moore

Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee


Suite S1.108

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2600
Dear Ms Moore

Inquiry into the provisions of the Proceeds of Crime Bill 2002 :questions on notice (MARCH HEARING) (2)

As requested, please find enclosed further detail in relation to answers to questions taken on notice at the public hearing on 27 March 2002 concerning legal assistance (Senator Ludwig, pages 33 and 34).  In particular, you have asked whether the Department can provide more detail in relation to the content of the guidelines referred to in relation to Legal Aid Commissions and the

protection afforded to the Commonwealth under these guidelines.
The protection referred to exists in the current guidelines.  These provide that, in Commonwealth matters, Legal Aid Commissions must provide assistance to persons in accordance with the established priorities of the Commonwealth.  The guidelines prescribe the types of matters for which assistance may be given and establish relevant means and merits tests; it is then up to the relevant commission to apply the means and merits tests and determine whether assistance will be provided in individual cases.

The current agreements for the provision of legal assistance between the Commonwealth and State/Territory governments or between the Commonwealth and legal aid commissions state at clause 4.2:

“The services provided by service providers are subject to the following:

(a)
the Commonwealth requires its matters to be undertaken in the most efficient and cost effective manner having regard to the types of services persons receiving legal assistance would be likely to obtain if they were funding the matter themselves; and

(b)
the need for service delivery practices to be effective and efficient.”

The current Commonwealth legal aid priorities and guidelines state that Legal Aid Commissions must conduct litigation, to which the guidelines apply, in a cost-effective manner.

Section 293 of the POC Bill provides payments may sometimes be made out of the Confiscated Assets Account, but states the Attorney-General or a senior Departmental officer authorised by the Attorney-General must certify costs before reimbursement can be made.  

In addition, officers of the Legal Aid Program section meet 3 times a year with legal aid commissions to review performance.  Any issues arising from the administration of the guidelines are addressed at these meetings.  Any excessive use of funds would be deterred because Legal Aid Commissions are publicly accountable bodies. 

I trust this information is of assistance to the Committee in its consideration of these Bills.  

Yours sincerely

Maggie Jackson
Senior Adviser

Telephone:
(02) 6250 6027

Facsimile:
(02) 6250 5918

Email:
maggie.jackson@ag.gov.au
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